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N E W S L E T T E R 
 

 
Year 3 and 4 Visit to Peterborough 

Year 3 had a fabulous time at Peterborough Museum. They learnt lots of Anglo Saxon facts. Anglo Saxons were known as 
people of the knife. The lady at the museum showed the showed the children lots of artefacts from this time in history. She 

explained to the children how to tell if someone was a rich Anglo Saxon or a poor one by the clothes they wore and their 
jewellery. The children then enjoyed an afternoon of jewellery making. They learn how to decorate a paper with thick string 
and then cover it with foil to give it a silver look. They then decorated their brooches with jewels and foil paper to give them 

an embellished look 
Year 4 have been back in time to the Tudor period. The pupils visited the Tudor Vaults of Peterborough museum, exploring 
the original features of the building and learning about who lived there from Sir Humphrey Orme. The pupils investigated 

different paintings and used clues to work out who the famous characters were and how wealthy they may have been. 
Finally, they visited a Tudor surgeon, finding out about the different illness and ailments that afflicted the Tudors and the 

treatments the apothecaries provided. Some of them would make your toes curl! The Year 4s had a fantastic day, taking part 
in all activities with enthusiasm and excellent listening skills. Well done! 

 

 “A communion of high achieving Catholic Schools where every person meets Jesus and grows uniquely in God’s love.” 

 

 
 
 

The Lord is my light and my salvation – Psalm 26(27):1, 4, 7-9, 13-14. 
‘I know that my redeemer lives.’ 

 
If we were not people of faith, recalling our departed loved ones would bring us nothing but 

sadness. There would be nothing beyond this life to offer us any consolation and 
encouragement. But as Christians we know that such an attitude has no place in our hearts. 

Especially today, on this feast of All Souls, God is inviting us to put aside sadness and share in 
his joy. 

Let us take a moment to remember friends, family members and acquaintances who are no 
longer with us. Let us we thank God for bringing them into our life. On this day, we pray that all 
of our departed loved ones experience the fullness of joy in God’s presence. 
 

“Our greatest glory is not in never falling, but in rising every time we fall.” Advent Term 2 

Right of the month 

for November 2018 

 
Article 38: You 

have the right to 

protection and 

freedom from war. 



 

School News  

 

Message from Bishop Patrick – Encounter-How can we Encounter Christ?  

E N C O U N T E R  T H R O U G H  P R A Y E R S  O F  P R A I S E  

God is good! All the time! Give the our children the opportunity to tell God how great he is.  

 

 

All Saints Mass 

All Saints Mass is a Holy Day of Obligation and we were delighted to not only celebrate Mass with Fr.Jim 

and Deacon Dennis but so many of our Parishioners that joined us. We were able to pray, sing and give 

thanks for Saints together. Fr. Jim spoke to us about not only those Saints whom we know and love well but 

he invited us to consider those living Saints within our personal lives that have touched us. He spoke about 

how inspired he was by his parents and Fr. Barney and his homily gave us the opportunity to reflect on our 

actions and how we are called through faith to be living Saints. He shared the quote below. Next 

Wednesday please join us for Year 1 class collective worship at 1:30pm.  

 

 

  



 

On 6 November 2017, on the 800th anniversary of 
the 1217 Charter of the Forest, the new Charter 
for Trees, Woods and People was launched at 

Lincoln Castle – home to one of the two 
remaining 1217 Charters of the Forest. It now 

rests in the Lincolnshire Archives. 
During 2017 we reached out to all sections of UK 
society to define this new charter, and to build a 
people-powered movement for trees. More than 
70 organisations and 300 local community 
groups answered the call and helped to collect 
over 60,000 tree stories from people across the 
UK, demonstrating the important role that trees 
play in their 

 

 

       

 
        

Pupil of the Week 
 
EYFS -  Chloe Harrison for her use of sounds in independent writing.  
Year 1 –Oliver Scholes-East for his excellent vocabulary work when describing autumn leaves.  
Year 2- Sara Samek her positive start to the new term and enthusiasm during learning. 
Year 3- Jessica Pilgrim for the enthusiasm she showed in her learning about Anglo Saxon on the school 
trip. 
Year 4-Julia Furmanczyk for her enthusiasm and excellent contributions during our Tudor Trip. 
Year 5- Ethan Stoffell for having resilience and a great attitude to making mistakes in math’s, seeing it 
as a learning opportunity.   
Year 6-  
 

Dates For Your Diary:    
 
7th November – Year 1 Class Worship 
7th November – Reception 2019 Open 
Evening 1.30pm 
8th November – Reception 2019 Open 
Evening 6.30pm 
9th November – Remembrance Mass 
1.30pm 
 
 
 
November is the month of Remembrance  
.  

 

 

Priorities for School Improvement for 2018-2019:  
Key Improvement 1: Catholic Life of the School -SMSC To develop a stronger pupil driven spiritual ethos led by the 

Chaplaincy Team that that enables all stakeholders to encounter Christ to develop as leaders in their own faith journeys 

and missionary discipleship. Article 14: You have the right to choose your own religion and beliefs. Your parents should help you decide what is 

right and wrong, and what is best for you.                                                                                                               

Key Improvement 2: Effectiveness of leadership and management To embed external outward facing school leadership 

within the St. Therese of Lisieux CMAT, based on inquiry research and a pro-active, self-improving culture, with all 

leaders exhibiting high expectations for every pupil and member of staff. Article 3: All adults should do what is best for you. When 

adults make decisions, they should think about how their decisions will affect children.                                                                 
Key Improvement 3: Quality of teaching, learning and assessment To improve the quality of teaching and learning to 

ensure 90% is consistently challenging and inspirational, achieving at least 75% at age related expectations and 20%+ 

Greater Depth for core areas of Religious Education, Maths and English. Article 29: Your education should help you use and develop 

your talents and abilities. It should also help you learn to live peacefully, protect the environment and respect other people                                  

Key Improvement 4: Personal development, behaviour and welfare To ensure our pupils are ready for a life beyond 

school and develop resilience and motivation for applying core skills of reading, writing and arithmetic across the 

curriculum. Article 6:  All children have the right to life and develop healthily. Article 28: All children and young people have a right to a primary 

education, which should be free. Discipline in schools should respect children’s human dignity. Young people should be encouraged to reach the 
highest level of education they are capable of.                                                                                                                                                          

Key Improvement 5: Outcomes for children and learners To raise standards in Maths particularly how reasoning and 

problem solving is embedded across the curriculum, ensuring pupils have the opportunity to achieve Mastery of core 

mathematical skills and apply in a range of contexts. Article 13: You have the right to find out things and share what you think with 

others, by talking, drawing, and writing or in any other way unless it harms or offends other people.  

    
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Attendance 
Remember as we start the school year our school target is 97% and anything below 90% is Persistent Absence and can result in a fixed penalty 

notice. We are also required to report any families to the local authority whose children have had 10 consecutive days absent from school or any that 

take unauthorised/absence or holiday. This week’s winners are  Year 4. 

EYFS Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 
92.67% 96.55% 95.3% 95.86% 99.23% 87.33% 98.28% 

We have noticed an increase in applications for Holiday’s during Term Time may I remind all parents that no holidays may be taken during term time 

and will be recorded as unauthorised attendance and may result in a fine. 

  
 

Chaplaincy Team News 
This week the Chaplaincy Team Noticeboard is up and running in the school hall displaying two of their key aims to help us all 
“Encounter Christ” and engage in “Missionary Discipleship. They have also been watching and listening carefully to identify the 
winner of this week’s, The Heart that See’s Award.  

 
The Heart that See’s Award this week is awarded by the team to Gabriel N in Year 4 for acts of random kindness this week.      
Well Done! 
 

 

Word of the Week 

  

What are does the word 

nocturnal make you think 

of? 

 

Can you find out a list of 

British Wildlife that is 

nocturnal? 



 

 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Take Time to Pray as a family this week for all the Holy Saints of God. 

 
Mrs. Withers (Acting Headteacher) 

 
 

History Spotlight 
 
On November 1st 1870, the US 
Weather Bureau was established 
and made its first meteorological 
observations. Its mission was to 
provide meteorological 
observations to the military 
stations across the USA, giving 
notice of the approach and force of 
storms. The information was used 
explicitly for the military until late 
1890 where it became a civilian 
enterprise which was used to give 
flood and wild fire warnings to the 
public. 

 
 

Prayers Please! 
 

Take time this week to share our Trust Prayer as a family: 

 

God our Father, 

let our individual paths converge as one, united in faith. 

Help us to grow together in your love and care, and to follow the example of your Son, Jesus 

Christ, in our daily work and lives. 

Filled with the grace of the Holy Spirit, and through the intercession of Saint Thérèse of 

Lisieux, instil in us the little ways of doing ordinary things through extraordinary love. 

When stones of doubt are cast upon us in burden, like a little flower rekindle our faith as 

children of God, filling our hearts with hope and love. 

Together, may we plant the seeds that one day will grow, knowing they hold future promise, 

enabling us to become all we are called to be. 

We make this prayer through Christ our Lord. 

 

Amen. 

 

Saint Thérèse of Lisieux: Pray for us. 
 
 

 

JRSO Message 
http://think.direct.gov.uk/education/early-years-and-primary/parents/7-to-11s/Be-bright-be-

seen/ 

E-Safety 
Visit our E-Safety page on the school website. http://www.st-norberts.lincs.sch.uk/e-safety.asp 

A very worthwhile tool for parents for understanding modern day apps and games and a great 

way to start a dialogue with children about their understanding of how to stay safe. 

To find out more follow the link         https://net-aware.org.uk 

 Or download the Net Aware app for android and iOS. 

Make sure your child knows what to do if they come across cyberbullying. 

Encourage them to be an upstander not a bystander with the Stop, Speak, Support code.  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/child-abuse-and-neglect/bullying-and-

cyberbullying/?utm_source=Adestra&utm_medium=email&utm_content=Video&utm_campaign=12

1017-cam-netaware_LFS 

https://www.safeguardingessentials.com/stories/360/strangers-online-or-are-

they#.W9G12GhKi1s 

An interesting article calling for a change in how we talk to children about being safe online. It is 

calling for a change in the terminology we use. Instead of ‘strangers’ online, the perhaps more 

useful way of addressing a new type of stranger is as ‘new players’ or ‘new people’. This reflects 

on the ever changing and shifting way children communicate online through gaming and are less 

aware that friends who invite other friends (who are unknown to the child) are less likely to be 

perceived as strangers, therefore more readily trusted.  

 

 

House Points Advent 1 Final Results   
1st Place 2nd Place 3rd Place 4th Place 

St.Bernadette 

75 

St.Dominic 

59 

St.Francis 

42 

St.Lucy 

40 

 

Safeguarding Messages: Working together to stay safe! 
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